PROCEEDINGS OF THE MAYOR AND TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF LEONVILLE, LOUISIANA, TAKEN AT A REGULAR MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, JUNE 16, 2020, AT 6:00 PM IN THE MEETING ROOM OF THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING.
	The regular meeting of the Mayor and Town Council of the Town of Leonville was held on Tuesday, June 16, 2020, at 6:00 PM in the meeting room of the Municipal Building.
	The mayor called the meeting to order.
	Present were Mayor Nicholas Degueyter and Council Members Benita Kennerson, Brandon Herpin, Billy Lanclos, Kerry Willingham and Kirk Stelly.
	The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
	It was moved by Kerry Willingham, seconded by Kirk Stelly and carried that the reading of the minutes of the previous meeting be dispensed with and accepted as written.
	The policy on overtime when there is a holiday, vacation/sick time taken will remain as the ordinance states which follows state guidelines.
	Permit process was discussed, David Lahaye addressed council with his concerns.  Council will follow code and procedure and will re-evaluate any changes needed.
	Marcel Street Culvert Project deadline was pushed back to August 31st due to COVID-19.
	Fourth of July fireworks display will not be held due to social distancing from COVID-19.  Council will discuss one for New Year’s Eve.
	Lance gave his report.
	The mayor presented the amended budget for FYE June 30, 2020, and the proposed budget for FYE June 30, 2021. 
	It was moved by Benita Kennerson, seconded by Billy Lanclos and carried that the amended budget for FYE June 30, 2020 be accepted for review and public hearing.
	It was moved by Kirk Stelly, seconded by Kerry Willingham and carried that the proposed budget for FYE June 30, 2021, be accepted for review and public hearing.
	It was moved by Kerry Willingham, seconded by Benita Kennerson and carried that this meeting be continued to June 29, 2020, at 6:00 PM to hold a public hearing on and to formally approve the budgets by ordinance.

	Meeting continued to 6:00 PM June 29, 2020.

